
Adult Leaders Needed for YES Weekend 
We’d love for you to join our adult team leaders for the 
Y.E.S. weekend June 1-3, 2023, starting at Fort Jennings 
High School and working throughout the St George Dean-
ery!  For questions or to sign up, please contact Jill Zeller 
419-532-3949 X103 or 567-376-9115.   
 

Attention Eighth Grade—Graduating Seniors 
The 2023 Y.E.S. project will be held at Fort Jennings High 
School this year beginning Thursday, June 1 at 5:30 p.m.  
Students entering grade 8 through graduating seniors are 
encouraged to join us for this weekend service retreat. 
Registration forms are available from Jill Zeller 419-532-
3949 X103 or 567-376-9115 or the entrances of church, 
and are due by May 20!   

 

Hello, Summer!  Swim Day for Jr. High 
Current 6th & 7th grade students are invited on 

Tuesday, June 13, from Noon - 6:00 p.m. at Camp 
Clay Aqua Park (9196 Liberty-Union Rd, Van Wert).   
Some snacks & drinks will be provided (concessions also 
available).  Please RSVP to:  Jill  (567-376-9115) by Fri-
day, June 9. 
 

Splash Bash for High School Students 
All High School students (current 8th grade thru graduat-
ing Seniors) from Putnam County are invited to  

SPLASH BASH on Tuesday, June 27, 2023 
Noon - 6:00 p.m. at Camp Clay Aqua Park  

Some snacks & drinks will be provided (concessions also 
available).  Please RSVP to:  Jill  (567~376~9115)  by 
Friday, June 23. 

 

Eucharistic Procession at St. Michael’s 
St. Michael's will host our first Eucharistic Procession on 
Sunday, June 11, the feast of Corpus Christi, following 
the 11:00 a.m. Mass.  The Procession will start the year 
of Parish Eucharistic Revival from June 2023-June 2024.  
More information to follow. 
 

Catechist Needed for Grade 4 Next Year 
Class time would be from 8:45 - 9:30 a.m. Contact Con-
nie for more information.  Thanks. 

 
 

Polka Dance This Sunday! 
Sunday, May 21, from 3:00 - 7:00 p.m. at the Kalida      
K of C. Doors open at 2:00 p.m.  Music by Duane Mali-
nowski.  Call Mark 419-966-3826 with questions. 

MONDAY, MAY 22 
ROSARY FOR PEACE:  1:30 p.m. in church 
THURSDAY, MAY 25 
ROSARY:  7:00 p.m. in church 
FRIDAY, MAY 26 
CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY:  3:00 p.m. in church 

Offertory Bearers - May 27 & 28 
4:30:   Dave & Shirley Buss Family 
8:00:   Karl & Darlene Miller Family 
11:00:   Mike & Jessi Grime Family 
 

SERVER SCHEDULE 
Tues, 5/23 8:00 AM Adult Server   
Wed, 5/24 8:00 AM Adult Server  
   
Thurs, 5/25 7:30 PM Brant Bockrath 
    Corinne Brinkman 
Fri, 5/26 8:00 AM Addelyn Brinkman 
    Emerson Burgei 
 
Sat, 5/27 4:30 PM Morgan Bockrath 
    Gabi Brinkman 
    Andrea Burgei 
Sun, 5/28 8:00 AM Carson Buss 
    Evvy Cattell 
    Katelyn Foppe 
  11:00 AM Evan Fischnich 
    Faith Feldman 
    Alex Gardner 
 
 

Eucharistic Ministers & Lectors - May 27 & 28 
4:30:   PB:  Brian & Bev Berheide   
Ella Schumacher, Lindsey Slusser, Lisa Trentman, Alice 
Adams  LECTOR:  Joyce Schnipke 
8:00: PB: Norma Unverferth, Matt Bockrath 
Greg Bockrath, Norma Vorst, Logan Bockrath, Bob Buss 
   LECTOR: Donna Schnipke 
Ministers to Homebound:  Carrie Patrick 
11:00:  PB: Sandy & Mike Westrick 
Michelle Buss, Dave Buss, Ryan Buss, Lynda Fortman 
   LECTOR: Brenda Averesch 
 
 

USHERS - May 27 & 28 
4:30:  Team 4     8:00:  Team 5    11:00: Team 6 

 
 

Turn in Your Sold & Unsold  
Holy Name Raffle Tickets to... 

Nick Schulte or Mark Warnecke.  You can also put them 
in the collection.   

 
Help Needed One Night a Week 

Looking for an honest, friendly, Christian woman to be a 
companion caregiver one night a week for my elderly 
mother in the Ft. Jennings area.  Good pay for very light 
duty.  If interested, please call Kim Fortman (419-615-
3899). 
 

Park Wheelchair Swing Project 
The Village of Kalida in conjunction with Kalida Park 
Board and The Meadows of Kalida Nursing Home will be 
applying for a grant to assist in the purchasing of a 
Wheelchair swing to be located on the south side of Four 
Seasons Park.  Visit kalidaparks.com and give us your 
input.  We have a link with pictures and information about 
the Wheelchair swing that we are looking to purchase 
with the grant money if awarded.  If you have any ques-
tions, or want to make a donation call Ken at 419-235-
0831.   All community input is appreciated. 

CONGRATS TO OUR 2023 KHS GRADUATES! 
ST. MICHAEL CATHOLIC CHURCH - KALIDA, OH - SUNDAY, MAY 21, 2023 
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Need Some Help on YES Weekend in June? 
If you would like a team of youth and adults to help 
with jobs around inside or outside of your home, 
please contact  Jill Zeller 419-532-3949 X103 or 
567-376-9115.  Deadline for requests is May 26. 



Mass Intentions & Schedule for the Week 
TUESDAY,  MAY 23     
8:00 AM  Carolyn Unverferth 
  Tom, Alice & Stella Brinkman 
WEDNESDAY, MAY 24     
8:00 AM   
THURSDAY, MAY 25   
7:30 PM  Herk Selhorst, Tom Wannemacher 
  Dorothy Miller 
FRIDAY, MAY 26    St. Philip Neri, priest 
8:00 AM  Successful Surgery 
  Don Hoffman 
SATURDAY, MAY 27  
4:30 PM  Frances & Alphonse Schulte 
  L/D Charles & Martha Berheide Family 
  Don & Ted Kahle, L/D Kahle, Ellerbrock, 
  Clement & Ardner Families  
SUNDAY, MAY 28   Pentecost Sunday 
8:00 AM  Neil Schnipke 
11:00 AM Cleora Winkle (A), Brian Knott 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

School is Out? 
     This weekend, we recognized and congratulated all our 
seniors at Mass.  Many years of hard work has led to this 
moment of their graduation, and through these years, we 
have had the chance to see their God-given talents devel-
op.  Our parish is very proud of each of them!  In addition, 
to all of our students who have completed their current 
grade: congratulations to all of you, as well.  Certainly 
with this school year coming to end, there is a natural 
sense to think that school is over.  True enough; however, 
in a deeper sense, school, the process of learning/growing 
with our Lord, never stops.  Jesus said right before his 
Ascension, “I have much more to tell you” (JN 
16:12).  Through the Holy Spirit, our Lord always wants 
to speak to our hearts in order to direct, to guide, to school 
us.  So, if we ever adopt the attitude that “this is good 
enough” or “you can’t teach old dogs new tricks,” it may 
feel convenient; but, we are frustrating our ability to hear 
this life-giving teaching of our Lord’s.  Rather, we need a 
spirit of being incomplete, of openness, of hunger for real 
learning.  As Samuel said: “Speak Lord, for you servant is 
listening” (1 Sm 3:9).  May Samuel’s prayer be our prayer 
as we enter these months. 
     While our students are physically out of school, that is 
not true for your priest.  As many of you know, the Bishop 
has me going to “summer school” in Washington 
D.C.  This is for a Canon Law degree (that is Church 
Law), and this is my last summer of the four-summer pro-
gram.  I will leave on Memorial Day and won’t return un-
til mid-August.  Don’t worry, we have retired priests lined 
up to cover the Masses.  If a funeral arises, the office staff 
will help coordinate a priest for the Mass.  In addition, if 
you or a fellow parishioner needs the Last Rites, the office 
staff or hospital can help with contacting a priest.  Finally, 
for reconciliation, there will still be the opportunity on 
Thursday evenings at 6:45 p.m., but not on Saturday.  Al-
ways feel to grab a priest before or after Mass to make a 
confession.  While this set-up isn’t ideal, this is the last 
summer for this, and it too will pass.  God Bless, 
      Fr. Nathan 

Last Week’s Collection:  $ 13,824.25 
 

Choir Assignments - May 27 & 28 
4:30:  Ashleigh    8:00: Ashleigh       11:00:     

 

Recent Baptism 
EMMA JOAN SCHNIPKE 

Daughter of Cody & Kylie (Rieman) Schnipke 
 
 

VBS Week is July 10-13 
"Stellar: Shine Jesus' Light" is our theme. 

Use the QR code to the left for registration.  
You can also find registrations at the  

entrances of church. 
 

Parish Council Election Results 
Our newly-elected members are:  Wendy Schimmoeller, 
Scott Unverferth & Allison Wurth.  Thanks to outgoing 
members Matt Bockrath, Annette Gerding & Adriene 
Swyers for their three years of service! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
· The $20 ticket is intended for one person; however if 

you want to share the experience, that is up to you.  
There are  “sample” sizes at each stop, but those add 
up...and you can always bring some home! 

· You pay for all 9 stops, but if you can’t make it to all 
of them, that’s no problem. 

· Look for the person wearing a navy shirt with the 
orange logo (see below) or a sign with the same infor-
mation to know where to go at each location. 

· Present your ticket at each location and you will be 
given your “taste.”  Feel free to sit a while at each 
stop and buy a drink if you’d like! 

· Want to stay in your car?  We will have a representa-
tive at each location who can bring the food out to 
you.  Please call Jill Zeller (567-376-9115) if you 
want this option and she will give your further details. 

· You can begin the food tour 
anywhere you’d like and pro-
ceed in any order you choose. 

· The ticket is only good for 
June 14, 2023, between the 
hours of 4:00 - 8:00 p.m. 

· Stop by the church basement 
when your food tour is com-
plete and drop your ticket in 
for a chance to win some 
pretty cool prizes.  Need not 
be present to win. 

· Unfortunately, we cannot 
deliver to your home. 

Even though this is a fundraiser 
for the youth group, we also aim 
to promote all the great eateries 
in Kalida.  We are looking for-
ward to the very first “Taste of 
Kalida” and hope you are, too! 


